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Perry Township Board of Supervisors 

February 12, 2015 Regular Meeting Minutes 

 
The Perry Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 4:00 p.m. on 

Thursday, February 12, 2015 at the Perry Township Municipal Building.  Supervisors in attendance 

were: John Zias and Tim Boots. Paul Schlemmer was absent.  Secretary/Treasurer Janice Marshall, 

Solicitor Greg Fox and one visitor were present.  

Chairman John Zias called the meeting to order beginning with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Visitor's comments: Sam Pawlowski-Peterbilt repairs, Fourth of July Festival, Grader location. 

Zias motioned and Boots second to accept the minutes of the January 5, 2015 meeting. 

Motion passed with all in favor. 

Boots motioned and Zias second to accept the treasurer’s report and pay the bills. Motion 

passed with all in favor. 

Elected Auditor Report: The elected auditors set the pay rate for a working Supervisor at: 

Roadmaster $15.50 per hour and working laborer $14.50 per hour. They also approved 

reimbursement for mileage at $.575 per hour. The ele4cted Auditors selected Walter Bates as 

Chairman and Theresa Sinclair as Secretary. 

The Roadmaster, Tax Collection, and Permit reports were presented.  

The Supervisors congratulated Sam Pawlowski for the good work he does at the various 

events in the Ellwood City area and for the recognition he received. 

Zias motioned and Boots second to submit the summer product list to the Lawrence 

County COG for bidding out. Motion passed with all in favor. 

The price of electric and different suppliers was discussed with the decision to stay with 

Penn Power. 

The Lawrence County Township Association will hold their quarterly meeting on February 

25 at 6:00 p.m. at the Slippery Rock Municipal Building on Route 422. 

The 2014 financial audit was completed by the Charles Loll, LLC on Saturday January 31. 

No findings were found. The audit will be submitted to DCED on-line this year with a copy sent to 

the township. 

Zias motioned and Boots second to purchase new reflective work sweatshirts for the road 

crew. Motion passed with all in favor. 

Submitting something for county gift basket for the PSATS convention was discussed with 

the decision not to submit anything this year. 

Boots motioned and Zias second to donate $100.00 to the Ellwood City Area Egg Hunt and 

that the funds were to go toward two “Golden Eggs”. Motion passed with all in favor. 

It was noted how much better the meeting room looks with the new ceiling tile and lights. 

The office and bathroom ceilings are to be done as time allows. 

The need for a lane sign for Wehman Lane was discussed and decided to order one from 

Walsh Equipment and bill the residents per the township sign ordinance. 

The complaint from Delores Zadalac about parking blocking her access to getting out of 

her driveway was discussed. It was decided that Boots or Fox is to talk to her about enforcing the 

40 foot street right of way that effects both sides of Riffer Street. 

It was decided to contact the SEO Officer about a subdivision on Shingle Hollow Road. 

The HOP bill has not been paid by Columbia Gas for gas line repairs on Palo Alto and 

Tara Drive. The project has started but is not complete at this time. 

Zias motioned and Boots second to adjourn. Motion passed.  

These minutes are duly presented by Janice Marshall. 


